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Letters sent home & e-School messages this week:   After School Sports Clubs (Y1-Y6), Reading 
Support (Rec), Pancakes (Rec) 

Dear all 

We have finished this half term with a busy week of events 

On Tuesday, children in Year 4 went to Wembley Arena to perform with the Young Voices 

Choir. As usual, the children had a wonderful time. So much so that 1 pupil told me in 

assembly that it was 'one of the best experiences of my life'. A big thank you to Mrs Martin 

who has been practising the songs in Music lessons with Year 4 for quite a few weeks now, 

and to Mrs Clarke and Mrs Lipinski who accompanied the group to Wembley.  

Some of our hard working and much appreciated governors visited us on Wednesday 

morning as part of their work to scrutinise and improve what we do. This term, the aim was 

to demonstrate that our curriculum meets the needs of pupils and national expectations. 

 After school on Wednesday, teachers visited Manor Farm Infant School to take part in 

collaborative work with a group of local schools called the Chiltern Area Partnership. We 

have been working in groups to plan and complete projects together, sharing good practice 

and participating in events arranged with the schools.  

Many excited children arrived for the Valentine Disco on Thursday evening which was much 

enjoyed thanks to the hard work of volunteers and the committee of Highworth Friends. 

There was enthusiastic dancing; much consumption of sweets and fizzy drinks and a late 

night so it's probably a good thing that half term starts later today!  

Children in Year 5 end the week with a trip this afternoon to play Handball at a Sports Hub 

Event at Holmer Green Secondary School. This leads me nicely to a very important 

introduction: Mr Horlock, our new Senior Sports Coach, joined us on Monday this week. I 

know you will join me in wishing him a warm welcome to Highworth. 

Finally, in assembly today we had to say a sad goodbye to Jasiah Akhtar, a member of our 

support team. Jasiah is taking on a new and exciting role at a local secondary school after 

supporting very many children at Highworth over almost 7 years. Whilst we are thrilled for 

Jasiah, she will be much missed by staff and children. 

A reminder that school ends at 3.20pm today for a week’s half term holiday before re-

starting on Monday 20th February. 

My best wishes for some rest and relaxation  

Clare Pankhania  

and what to do if they're ever worried or scared 

 

mailto:office@highworthcombined.co.uk


 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

ATTENDANCE  
 

The display board at the front of the 

school shows each year group’s weekly 

attendance. 
 

SCHOOL ATTENDANCE TARGET IS 96% 
 

 

BEST ATTENDANCE:  96.2% 
(CLASS: 4C) 

WELL DONE 
 

WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE:  

92.4% 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARIES NEXT WEEK: 
 

 

Monday 13th to Friday 17th February 

Half Term – school closed 

 

Monday 20th February 

Children return to school 



 

 
 
 
 
 



 

 
 
 
 
 


